College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
September 21, 2022


I. Announcements/Information
1. Lynn Bostwick, CHP Liaison for Library Services was in attendance. She discussed the new changes in the library that include service models for a new era and budget allocations. She mentioned that faculty requests will be prioritized.
2. TSAHP Annual Meeting, Round Rock Campus, September 22-23 in Avery.
3. CHP Open House, Round Rock Campus, October 1, 9:30-noon
4. [bookmark: _Hlk114061625]Fall Bobcat Days, San Marcos Campus, October 15, and November 12:  Dr. Ari will be delivering the CHP presentation for the October Bobcat Day and Dr. Roesemann will present in November.
5. CHP Alumni Panel 50th Anniversary Event, SM Campus, October 21, 1:30-3:00, ENC 104
6. Dean’s Seminar, Nursing Building, Round Rock Campus, November 3, 5:30-7:00
7. Food Truck on Round Rock Campus: A vendor has been identified but their request of guaranteed sales per day is not reasonable. Dean will continue to investigate potential local vendors.
8. Other: N/A

II. Old Business
1. BSHS Proposal – (Handout): Dr. Bezner reviewed and discussed the BSHS Administrative Change proposal with council. Based on discussion, several edits were made to the Reason for Change paragraph of the proposal. A motion to approve the proposal was made by Dr. Erbin-Roesemann and seconded by Dr. Gregg Marshall. Seven out of eight council members voted to approve the edited proposal. If the proposal is adopted at each of the subsequent review levels, it will be effective Fall 2023.
2. RRC Food Bank – RTA
 
III. New Business
1. Bobcat Welcome Feedback – (Handout): Dr. Bezner informed the council that 268 students participated in the Bobcat Welcome event. She reviewed the recommendations received to improve the process for next year. 
2. Scroll Ceremony Feedback: Overall positive feedback was received. However, some students felt that they could not provide constructive feedback in the IPE event survey.  Additional feedback received from some students that they found the story the speaker used in his remarks offensive and insensitive. 

IV. Off Agenda:
1. College Review Group – Membership was reviewed and approved. 
2. Dean asked the council for representation from CHP to serve on the Assistant Vice President for International Affairs search committee. Dr. Bezner will confirm with her faculty and notify the Dean’s Office.
3. 50th Anniversary Luncheon – December 2nd. The luncheon is being finalized. Dean asked the unit leaders to finalize the guest list and send it to the Dean’s Office as soon as possible. 
4. Dr. Irani informed the council about Faculty Senate reviewing proposed changes for the Dean Summative Review process.  Faculty Senators are supposed to serve as chair for this process.
5. Paws for Cause was cancelled due to lack of participation.
6. Dr. Ari updated the council about the CHP Panel Discussion on September 16, 2022. The panel had 29 students and 10 faculty members in person and 23 participated virtually. Dr. Irani conducted the REP webinar with excellent feedback from faculty.
